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Risk is in every factor of life. Certain professional people, such as in the emergency services,
accept a much higher level of risk than most other every day employees. However, this

acceptance of risk is consensual.

Within this report [ am asking two questions of the reader:

i) Is the level of risk when using the TETRA (AIRWAVE) COMMUNICATIONS

SYSTEM acceptable for all periods of duty?
ii) Should the wearer of this system be allowed to make an informed decision on the

level of risk?
TETRA (AIRWAVE) was rolled out without any proper experimental procedure. The

authorities decided that the user would be a part of this experimental process into such risk
factors as brain tumour, brain damage, cancers and / or complications arising from

suppression of the immune system.

The National Radiological Protection Board (now the Health Protection Agency) published in
2001 a report listing the possible health effects from the TETRA (AIRWAVE) system.
(Appx. 1)

In this report the NRPB say “.....there are limits to the reassurance that they provide.....they
do not exclude a risk of cancer many years after first exposure.....nor do they rule out a
hazard from the modulation frequency of 16 Hz.” (Appx. 2)

The report continues “.....human volunteer studies should be carried out to measure changes
in cognitive performance.....from TETRA handsets.....this will be of value for any future
epidemiological study.” (Appx. 3)

The NRPB documents, Vol. 15, No. 5 ‘Mobile Phones and Health 2004’ Page 9, the report

says “The Board welcomes the research programme that the Home Office has established.
This includes an epidemiological study on police officers who are occupationally exposed to

the TETRA signals.”

Further down the same page the same report says “Until much more information becomes
available the Board considers that it would be premature the possibility of health effects on
users of TETRA based equipment and believes that a precautionary approach should be

adopted.” (Appx. 4)

The problems I have with this report are two-fold:

i) Have the officers agreed to be a part of an epidemiological study that could involve

brain damage, cancer and /or genetic damage?
ii) A precautionary approach really means using a system as little and as careful as

possible!






